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Praise God for the lives 
we’ve seen changed 
these past few months. 
 
Pray for our physical 
health and safety as we 
travel around the 
country. 
 
Pray for Thai Christians 
to have a passion to 
reach the lost here in 
Thailand. 
 

 
River Valley Church Team 
In February, we were blessed with another fantastic team from our home 
church in Minnesota, River Valley Church. The team leaders are dear friends of 
ours, which made it even more special. We did an English camp at a local 
elementary school and ministry at a local exercise park. We also visited 
hospitals where we sang worship songs and prayed for people. While visiting 
one of the hospitals, an 86-year-old Thai woman accepted Christ. Praise the 
Lord for one more changed life! God really moved in the team members lives 
as well. Many went deeper in their faith and their relationship with God. And, 
one of the team members was water baptized here in Thailand. We thank 
God for her changed life as well! 
 
Our Newest Teammates 
We are thankful for our two newest teammates, Aaron Koon and Roxanne 
Elliott, both from Texas. They will be serving with our team here in Lampang for 
two years. They’ve jumped right in getting to know people in Lampang, 
learning the Thai language, learning about Thai culture, etc. They are a huge 
blessing to us and the people in Lampang.  We are excited to see our team 
growing which gives us more opportunities to spread the Good News of Jesus. 
 
Hmong Church Visit 
Paul and Aaron traveled to a Hmong village in the mountains of Thailand 
where an Assemblies of God church was doing a church dedication. About 
75 people from neighboring churches came to this remote area for the 
celebration. Paul was able to share, encourage and pray along with the 
church members. It was amazing to see how God is at work in these villages. 
They ended their day by baptizing four people. We love seeing people take 
this next step in their faith journey! 
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